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June 1, 2011

Re: Relocation of John Muir Flea Market to the John Muir / SMASH Parking Lot

Dear SMMUSD Board and John Muir School PTA

At the May 2, 2011 Ocean Park Association (OPA) meeting, after a long and emotional discussion, the OPA Board voted to support a two-month trial relocation of the John Muir School monthly Saturday Flea Market to the John Muir/SMASH school parking lot between 5th and 6th Streets at Ocean Park Blvd.  

In light of new information and ongoing neighborhood concerns, this letter is to advise and clarify that the OPA Board support does not currently extend to permanent relocation to the new site.  

It was originally communicated to the OPA Board by the John Muir PTA that the change in location was being requested in part because of construction planned at the Flea Market’s current site of Olympic High School at the corner of Lincoln and Ocean Park Blvd.  The Flea Market has been located at the Olympic site for over 20 years.  New information from the school district confirms that it would be possible for the Flea Market event to remain at its current site during the construction.

School neighbors have since voiced complaints that they were not sufficiently notified prior to the May 2nd OPA Board decision.  They have expressed concerns and opposition to the relocation and its potential to change the residential character of the school neighborhood by allowing a commercial enterprise to take place at the site.  John Muir and SMASH are located in a quiet residential neighborhood. It is not zoned for commercial activity.
Concerns expressed by school neighbors include: parking constraints, traffic and pedestrian safety issues, security, conflicts with concurrent Los Amigos Park sports events, increased noise issues, trash cleanup, bathroom availability, signage limitations, on-going monitoring and measurement of neighborhood impact, lack of identified point person and process for resolving neighborhood impacts, and no clear plan for limiting growth of the event with future PTA groups at the site. 
Following the two-month trial period, OPA will provide the SMMUSD Board and PTA with additional feedback about the impact of the Flea Market on the neighborhood and will advise the SMMUSD Board and John Muir PTA personnel about the status of OPA’s support of the relocation.  Any move toward support of permanent status would likely require clear commitment from John Muir PTA and the SMMUSD Board with respect to limits on growth of the event and negative impact on school neighbors.

As a result of public outcry, the OPA Board is discussing the possibility of forming an OPA committee to deal with John Muir/SMASH school site related issues.  The committee would be dedicated to addressing school neighbor concerns, increasing the neighborhood support of the school and improving community relations.

While the OPA Board understands the approval has been granted for the two-month test, we would like to ask the PTA and SMMUSD Board to consider the option of relocating the Flea Market back to the Olympic School site. The Olympic site is better suited to the Flea Market given its location in a commercial district, lot size and availability of onsite parking.  

The OPA Board plans to discuss the Flea Market at its upcoming Board meeting on June 6, 2011 and again at the August monthly meeting.  

Sincerely,

Jan Ludwinski

President, Ocean Park Association
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